
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

OF THE 

ATLANTIC COAST SECTION OF THE NJ SHELLFISHERIES COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Nacote Creek Law Enforcement 

Port Republic, NJ 

October 17, 2016 

 

Present were: Chairman: John J. Maxwell  (Atlantic County) 

  Vice Chairman: Walter L. Johnson III (Ocean County) 

                    Councilman: Vacant   (Cape May County) 

  Councilman: Vacant   (Burlington County) 

 

Absent was:  Councilman: Walter Hughes   (Monmouth County) 

          

DEP Representatives:  Jeffrey C. Normant, Bureau of Shellfisheries  

Kira Dacanay, Bureau of Shellfisheries 

    Jenny Tomko, Bureau of Shellfisheries 

    Lloyd Lomelino, Bureau of Shellfisheries 

         

Mr. Normant read the State’s compliance with the Sunshine Law and announced that the meeting would be 

recorded. Notice was filed with the Secretary of State Office and newspapers designated by the 

Department. 

    

1. Total Revenue for September 2016:    $ 1,844.00 

Shellfisheries Law Enforcement Fund   $    372.00 

 

 

2. Presentation of September 19, 2016 minutes for approval.   

 

Approval of September 19, 2016 minutes were tabled until the next meeting in order to provide 

Council with more time to review. 

 

3.  Applications for Transfer 

 

LESSEE APPLICANT LOT # SECTION ACRES LOCATION MAP# 

James Chapman John Chapman 2504 B 2.0 Scull Bay 27 

James Chapman John Chapman 2521 B 2.0 Scull Bay 27 

James Chapman John Chapman 2519 B 2.0 Scull Bay 27 

Tom Chapman John Chapman 2538 B 2.0 Scull Bay 27 

Tom Chapman John Chapman 2552 B 2.0 Scull Bay 27 

James Jenks Thomas Burke 3 D 2.0 Upper Barnegat Bay 1 

James Jenks Thomas Burke 894 B 2.0 L.E.H.B. 7/8 

Robert M. Yorke John Schriever 2754 B 2.0 G.B. Great Thorofare 25 

 

Mr. Normant noted that the transfer of lot 3 in Upper Barnegat Bay from Mr. Jenks to Mr. Burke has 

previously never been staked to his knowledge. Mr. Normant stated that although the general area was 

known through old lease charts, Mr. Burke would need to identify and stake the corners of the lot and 

submit coordinates to the Bureau. Mr. Normant stated he would work with Mr. Burke to help establish his 

lease corners. However, the Bureau may have to perform a hydrographic survey of the lease area described 

in the application to verify its location and boundaries, as per leasing regulations at N.J.A.C 7:25-24.7 if 

there were issues. Mr. Maxwell stated that the Councils’ preferred option was for the Bureau to assist Mr. 

Burke. Mr. Johnson made a motion to approve the transfers with the stipulation that the location of Lot 3 in 

Upper Barnegat Bay would not be guaranteed. The motion was seconded by Mr. Maxwell. 
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4. Old Business: 

 

Leasing Policy Subcommittee  

 

Mr. Normant stated there would be a Policy Subcommittee Meeting on Wednesday October 19
th

 at 9:00 am 

at the Nacote Creek Law Enforcement Office to discuss proposals of new lease block areas in several 

waterways. Mr. Maxwell asked Mr. Normant what the process would be going forward after the upcoming 

policy meeting. Mr. Normant stated that the proposals would be presented to the full Leasing Committee. 

The Council suggested scheduling the Leasing Committee meeting before the January 2017 Council 

meeting. 

 

Shellfish Growing Water Classification Rules (N.J.A.C. 7:12) 

 

Mr. Johnson stated the Council needed to continue to stay involved in the Bureau of Marine Water 

Monitoring (BMWM) Shellfish Growing Water Classification Rule (N.J.A.C 7:12) development process. 

Mr. Johnson made clear the Council’s discontent with the new rule changes that were adopted in September 

and the time constraints regarding the submission and review of comments. Mr. Normant stated he had 

spoken to Mr. Schuster from the BMWM prior to this meeting and was informed the BMWM intended to 

reopen the rules for modification. Mr. Normant stated the Bureau had additional concerns with the rules 

and the implementation of the application process. Mrs. Avery, who was in attendance on behalf of her 

husband Bill Avery stated her discontent with application procedure and requirements for the aquaculture 

leasing permit. 

 

2014 Raritan and Sandy Hook Bay Shellfish Inventory Report 

 

Ms. Dacanay presented the results of the Raritan and Sandy Hook Bay Shellfish Inventory completed in 

2014. The survey resampled stations from two previous surveys (1983 and 2000) to assess the standing 

stock and relative distribution of adult hard clams. Survey results showed an increase in hard clam standing 

stocks in both Raritan and Sandy Hook bays. Standing stock were estimated at 839.1 million hard clams in 

Raritan Bay and 355.1 million in Sandy Hook Bay, a 39% and 4% increase, respectively, from the 2000 

stock estimates. Stock estimates within the Sandy Hook/Raritan Bay Depuration Harvest Zones were 931.1 

million clams, representing 27% increase from the 2000 estimate. Cumulatively, 1.2 billion clams were 

estimated in Raritan and Sandy Hook bays.  

 

Mr. Maxwell was interested in the frequency of resampling. Ms. Dacanay stated that the Bureau plans to 

continue sampling the waterbodies south of Great Bay and then begin reassessing the estuaries to the north. 

Ms. Dacanay stated a copy of the report is available by request.  

 

5. New Business: 

 

 No new business was discussed. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Mr. Maxwell and 

seconded by Mr. Johnson. 

 

6. Date, time and place of next meeting:     

 

               DATE:            November 14, 2016 

TIME:  7 PM       

   LOCATION:    Law Enforcement Office 

    360 New York Rd. Rte. Port Republic, NJ 08241 


